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VIA FACSIMILE 
 
May 21, 2009 
 
President Barack Obama 
Attention: Gregory Craig and Stephanie Cutter 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20500 
 
Re:  Supreme Court Nomination 
 
Dear President Obama: 
 
The announced retirement of Associate Justice David H. Souter from the Supreme 
Court of the United States has created an opportunity for you to move the nation’s 
highest court toward a more representative body. The Women’s Bar Association of the 
District of Columbia urges you to nominate a woman to fill this vacancy. 
 
According to the U.S. Census Bureau, women make up 51% of our population, and 
constitute more than 46% of our civilian workforce. Women are an integral part of the 
fabric of our nation. Women represent 24% of all federal judges, 29% of judges sitting 
on the 13 federal Courts of Appeals, and 25% of state judges. Women comprised 25% 
of law school faculty in 2005. Fifty percent of law school graduates are women, and 
40% of associates in major law firms and 17% of partners in law firms are female. 
 
Despite these compelling statistics, only one woman serves on the Supreme Court. 
Considering the number of qualified women judges and lawyers available for this 
position, we believe you have many excellent choices among the country’s women to 
serve on the Court. A Supreme Court that more closely resembles our nation’s 
population is imperative for public support of the Court. As shown by decisions like 
Ledbetter and this week’s Hulteen decision, a female perspective can be crucial to 
economic and other issues that are key to strengthening our families and thus society. 
Another woman Associate Justice would strengthen the diversity of perspectives and 
enhance the Court’s credibility, the jurisprudence of the country, and justice and 
equity for all. 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
Jennifer Maree 
President 
 
cc: Eric Holder, Attorney General 
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